
From: Roger Gough, Cabinet Member for Children, Young 
People and Education 

Matt Dunkley CBE, Corporate Director of Children, 
Young People and Education

To: Children’s, Young People and Education Cabinet 
Committee – 10 July 2018 

Subject: Decision taken outside of Committee

Classification: Unrestricted

FOR INFORMATION ONLY

Summary:  The attached decision was taken between meetings as it could 
not reasonably be deferred to the next programmed meeting of the Children’s, 
Young People and Education Cabinet Committee for the reason(s) set out 
below

1.1 In accordance with the new governance arrangements, all significant or 
Key Decisions must be listed in the Forward Plan of Key Decisions and 
should be submitted to the relevant Cabinet Committee for endorsement 
or recommendation prior to the decision being taken by the Cabinet 
Member or Cabinet.

1.2 For the reason(s) set out below it has not been possible for this decision 
to be discussed by the Cabinet Committee prior to it being taken by the 
Cabinet Member or Cabinet.  Therefore, in accordance with process set 
out in Appendix 4 Part 7 paragraph of the Constitution, the following 
decision was taken and published to all Members of this Cabinet 
Committee and the Scrutiny Committee. 

1.3 Decision Number: 18/00020 – Proposed permanent expansion and 
relocation of St Peter's Church of England Primary School, Windmill 
Street, Tunbridge Wells, Kent TN2 4UU to a new site in Hawkenbury. Its 
capacity will expand from 140 places to 210 places, increasing the 
published admission number (PAN) from 20 to 30 Reception Year places 
from September 2019. The Children’s, Young People and Education 
Cabinet Committee considered and endorsed the Kent Commissioning 
Plan at its meeting on 22 November 2017 and it was agreed by Cabinet 
on 18 January 2018.  The Commissioning Plan identified the need for 
additional places in the Tunbridge Wells area. To ensure the works can 
begin on time the Cabinet Member was required to take this decision 
outside of the Committee cycle.

2. Recommendation: That decision number 18/00020 - Proposed 
expansion of St. Peter’s CEPS, Windmill Lane, Tunbridge Wells TN2 4UU and 
relocation to a new site in Hawkenbury; was taken in  accordance with the 
process in Appendix 4 Part 7, be noted.



3. Background documents:

Decision Number: 18//00020 - Proposed expansion of St. Peter’s CEPS, 
Windmill Lane, Tunbridge Wells TN2 4UU and relocation to a new site in 
Hawkenbury

https://democracy.kent.gov.uk/ieDecisionDetails.aspx?ID=2168

Commissioning Plan for Education Provision in Kent 2018-2022

https://www.kent.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/66990/Kent-
Commissioning-Plan-for-Education-Provision-2018-22.pdf

4. Contact details:

Report Author
 Jared Nehra, Area Education Officer – West Kent
 Telephone: 03000 412209
 Email: Jared.nehra@kent.gov.uk 

Relevant Director
 Keith Abbott, Director of Education Planning and Access
 Telephone: 03000 417008
 Email: Keith.abbott@kent.gov.uk
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